
 
Greetings in Jesus’ name, 

    It is hard to believe that 2019 is already half 

gone. We would like to say thank you to all the 

churches that have opened up their doors to us, for 

the offerings that you have given and the hospitality 

you have shown. We are so grateful for you! We 

would also like to extend our appreciation to all of 

you who have supported this work either with a one 

time offering or on a regular basis. We especially 

want to thank you for all of your PRAYERS.  

 

 

   Some of you have shared that you pray for us 

daily. We are humbled that you would think of 

us. Your prayers are being heard and God is 

answering. The Lord has protected us every 

mile of the way. One example of this was back 

in April on the way to the Missions Conference 

in London, Kentucky. One of the axles on our 

trailer had cracked. We are thankful that we made it to our destination 

safely without losing a tire. Thank you to Reitha’s dad, Ken Johnson, 

who brought a new axle to us and helped to install it. Bro. Jeremy and 

Sis. Jennifer Brooks helped cover the cost of this repair. We want to 

thank them for helping us to get back on the road.  
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Shawn,  Reitha, Reiawna & Sharei 

   As we have been itinerating our girls are not 
able to be with their grandparents very often. 
We appreciate all of you who have extended 
your love and become like grandparents to 
them. You have been such a blessing. May the 
Lord in turn bless you for your kindness. 

 

   One of the highlights for our girls this year was when 
they were able to meet their Abeka DVD teachers, Mrs. 
Chappel (on the left) and Mrs. Reese (on the right). They 
were very excited see them in person.  

 

   Other exciting news is that Reiawna has started taking piano lessons 
online. We are so thankful to Sis. Julie Smith-Foster for taking her on 
as a student. She has encouraged Reiawna to play and sing in church. 
We are amazed that Reiawna has a desire to do this in spite of her 
shyness. Our prayer is that the Lord will use her as well as Sharei to be 
a blessing to others. 

 

PRAYER REQUEST 
    Please continue to help us pray that the Lord will provide a way for us to 
obtain a visa. 

    Pray for both of our parents, as they have been experiencing some health 
issues. 

    Pray for continued protection as we itinerate. 

       We are at about 65% of our budget, please pray that God will provide what 
we need to return to New Zealand.            Thank you for all your prayers. 

God bless, 

    In a previous newsletter we talked about a couple who are living 

together, by the name of Tala and Charmaine. Reitha has been   

corresponding with Charmaine since we returned from               

New Zealand. Recently, Charmaine has shared some of the          

difficulties she is going through. Reitha expressed to Charmaine her 

need for Jesus and how she can turn to Him in times like these. 

Please help us pray that the Holy Spirit will draw them to salvation. 


